STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office » 3190 160th Ave SE ° Bellevue, WA 98008-5452  425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service * Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341
January 19, 2016

Mr. Alan Sidell

Seattle [ron & Metals Corp.
601 South Myrtle Street
Seattle, WA 98108

Re: Determination of Potentially Liable Person Status

| Dear Mr. Sidell:

On November 23, 2015, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice regarding your
proposed status as a potentially liable person (PLP) for a release of hazardous substances at the following

site:

Name: Whitehead Tyee

Address: 730 S. Myrtle Street, Seattle, WA 98108
County Assessor’s Parcel Number 2734100270
Facility/Site No.: 9809

The 30-day comment period on this preliminary notice expired on December 23, 2015.

We have received your written notice accepting liability for the site. Based on the information available to
date, Ecology finds that credible evidence exists which supports your status as a potentially liable person for
the release at the Whitehead Tyee Site. On the basis of this finding, Ecology has determined that you are a
Potentially Liable Person (PLP) with regard to the Whitehead Tyee Site.

Your rights and responsibilities as a PLP are outlined in Chapter 70.105D RCW, and WAC 173-340.
Ecology's site manager for the facility Romy Freier-Coppinger, will contact you with information about how
Ecology intends to proceed with the cleanup at this site.

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact Romy Freier-Coppinger at
(425) 649-7254 or by email at romy.freier-coppinger@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

A “Robert Warren
Section Manager
Toxics Cleanup Program

By Certified Mail [7012 3460 0000 2587 3194]

cc:  William Joyce, Joyce, Ziker, Parkinson PLLC
Ivy Anderson, AAG, Ecology
Romy Freier-Coppinger, Ecology




